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Memorandum
TO:

Opioid Treatment Programs
Certified Acute Treatment Services 


Registered Pharmacists

FROM:
Deirdre Calvert, LICSW, Director of the Bureau of Substance Addiction Services

Jim Lavery, Director of the Bureau of Health Professions Licensure 

Dave Sencabaugh, Executive Director, Board of Registration in Pharmacy  
DATE:
March 24, 2020
RE:
Pharmacist Administration of Medication for the Treatment of Opioid Use Disorder (MOUD)

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH), Bureau of Substance Addiction Services (BSAS) is providing this guidance to assist Opioid Treatment Programs (OTPs) with providing the medication that patients need during the State of Emergency related to COVID-19 and in response to the potential shortage of nurses to administer medication for the treatment of opioid use disorder (MOUD drugs) in federally certified and BSAS licensed opioid treatment programs (OTPs) and acute treatment services (ATS) that are BSAS licensed and OTP certified (Certified ATS).

On March 18, 2020, Massachusetts Department of Public Health Commissioner Monica Bharel issued an Order authorizing pharmacists and pharmacy interns licensed by the Massachusetts Board of Registration Pharmacy to administer MOUD drugs in OTPs and Certified ATSs pursuant to a qualified practitioner’s order. 

The OTP or Certified ATS where a pharmacy or pharmacy intern is administering MOUD drugs must ensure the medication administration is done in accordance with federal and state regulations.  This includes ensuring the pharmacist and/or pharmacy intern is trained in federal confidentiality requirements found at 42 CFR Part 2.  The OTP or Certified ATS should orient any administering pharmacist or pharmacy intern to all applicable policies and procedures, prior to the pharmacist or pharmacy intern administering MOUD drugs to patients. 

The COVID-19 outbreak impacts us all, and we appreciate the essential role you have in responding to this evolving situation.  Providers are urged to please visit DPH’s website that provides up-to-date information on COVID-19 in Massachusetts:  https://www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus. 
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